"My name is **Robin Kissell**, a native born and raised in Colorado now residing here in Forest Lakes (since 2005).

I am interested in serving on the FLMD (Forest Lakes Metropolitan District) Board of Directors again. I was appointed Feb. 2019 and served a 15 month term. I have taken an active role in the Forest Lakes Community, such as participating at the FLMD 'Trunk or Treat' events, volunteering with Fire Mitigation events, being part of the office relocation committee (investing in FLMD) and attending the Board meetings. I think the current board members and I would make a great team and we have wonderful employees that we need to keep. I believe in being transparent and representing the majority of the Forest Lakes Residents. Trying to keep our subdivision a friendly, affordable, and an attractive place to live.

I am a retired 28-year veteran of the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) starting as a maintenance worker and ending service as the Safety Officer for Region 5 (Durango and Alamosa Sections). My responsibilities included research issues regarding safety and to convey the results of that research to CDOT field. I also represented CDOT on the Colorado Incident Board, an important resource for interagency cooperation during emergency events, served as the Director of the Rocky Mountain Hazardous Materials Association. After retiring from CDOT, I attended the police academy and was hired by the La Plata County Sheriff's Department. In 2018, I resigned my position of Deputy that I held for 6 years and felt passionately about. I hold Associate Degrees in: Environmental Health and Safety, Commerce, Accounting and Business Administration.

My personal interests include volunteering at Methodist Thrift store weekly, outdoor activities, and spending time with my family & pets. I could be an asset to the Board to continue to develop Forest Lakes as a thriving community/district. I am well situated at this time to dedicate the time necessary to serve on the Forest Lakes Board."

My name Is **Corey Griffis** and I'm running for one of the positions on the Board of Directors.

I wanted to tell you a little bit about myself and what I stand for.

About me: I'm married to Katie Griffis for ten years now with a 1 year old daughter Chloe Griffis, and another kiddo on the way. I live on Little Bear Drive and currently working for the Town of Bayfield as the Asst. Public Works Director/ Safety Coordinator and previously was the Collections and Distribution supervisor for the City of Durango. I have 15 years in the military with nine of those being in a leadership role. I have 15 years in construction dealing with roads, water distribution, sewer collections, water treatment, and sewer treatment. I have 7 years of experience developing and implementing a government budget, municipal code.

What I'm about: pro infrastructure, smart spending, quality of life, fairness, planning/development of the community and equality.

Guinn Unger

Background

I was raised in a military family, and I grew up in many different places. I graduated from Frankfurt American High School in Germany, and I attended Rice University where I earned a degree in Electrical Engineering. I worked at the Johnson Space Center on the Space Shuttle design team. I also worked in the energy industry, as a computer software consultant, and as a small business owner. I served for three years on the LPEA Board of Directors and was instrumental in moving LPEA in a direction where it is now projecting to save \$7 million per year while procuring a high percentage of clean energy. I have a background in finance while I worked at a couple of Roper Industries companies. I also served for 28 years in the US Army Reserve as an armor officer.

Steve Dexel

I am a fiscal conservative. I have been a member, vice president and president of several boards. I understand the budget process and do not believe that if there is extra money to be spent that it should be spent on frivolous items or projects.

I have a background in sales, purchasing, construction, manufacturing management and road construction and maintenance.

For over 28 years, I was involved in youth sports coaching soccer, baseball and basketball.

I believe in complete transparency. I understand that prior to my building a residence here that for many years several board members made costly mistakes that hurt Forest Lakes financially. There is a major expenditure that will be forced on FLMD by the state. Many speak of grants to fund these expenditures.

My experience of past board membership was not enjoyable. To be honest, if run correctly can be challenging and a pain at times. I was never a "yes" member just to go along with the crowd. I would provide a solid reason for my objection and many times my vote did not matter. However. I wanted my objection in the minutes. I also believe that my input and vision was of benefit and though I may not have been popular, I was respected.

I am a realist and while I wish we lived in a perfect world it just does not exist. However, I will work to make FLMD the best version of what it can be with regard to the mix of residents.

Dan Dvojack

I have lived in Forest Lakes since 1990. I can see things that have changed; some good, some bad. I am retired from the Navy and have lots of time to help out. I have some things that might help get people interested in the community.